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LCFC POLICY ON REGISTRATION FEE REFUNDS  
 

A place in a team cannot be guaranteed. If a player is not allocated to a Lane Cove Football Club 
(LCFC) team, a refund will be granted. Refunds for any other reason must be approved by the 
LCFC Board (the Board).  Refund requests must be received in writing and approved by the 
Board. This must include the reason the refund is being requested.  If approved, the refund 
amount is calculated from the date your email is received along with any other documentation 
required. 
Approved refunds will be paid minus a processing fee; this is a minimum of $35 and is 
determined by the Board. 
Once a player has been selected into a team and played a match scheduled under the official NSFA 
Competition, they will no longer be entitled to a refund due to withdrawal, injury or other 
circumstances. 
(Note: as soon as a player is allocated to a team by the club this is recorded by NSFA and the club 
automatically incurs insurance and player registration costs, which are not refundable from the 
association).  
Process for Refunds 
Applications for refunds under this policy, should be made directly to LCFC (email: 
admin@lcfc.com.au).  The registration refund form can be found here.  
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